FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th January 2016 at 6.30pm at the White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge
Present: David Storr, Bob Deacon, Diana Monahan, David Taylor, Kathy Pitt and Lesley Mackay (Chair)
Apologies:  Martin Whittell, Nina Smith and Andy Grant
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.
Signal Box and Lamp Room:  David Storr met with Dave Norton. David has written formally to Dave Norton setting out what is currently there and suggesting that it would be a good idea to apply for funding. 

Re-timing of buses to Old Town:  Nina Smith will report back after Trish Lambert from TLC attends the next meeting of the UCVR Sustainable Transport.  Action: Nina Smith
Light for bus shelter:  Lesley said there was nothing further to report.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Accessibility measures:  Mike Troke has said there is nothing further to report on this.  
Carol singing:  Thiswas most successful with £114.08 being collected and sent on to The Railway Children charity who were most appreciative of the donation, especially in the light of the recent flooding.  Warm thanks were expressed to all those who came to sing and to the performers, Diana Monahan and Chris Brown; and especially to David Storr for organising the event and to Bob Deacon for organising and putting up the Christmas Tree and decorations (which were now stored in the utility room on Platform 2).  Thanks were also extended to Dave Norton, Northern Rail, for the £50 contribution towards the purchase of the Christmas Tree.

The Mayor of Hebden Royd also attended and his presence was much appreciated.  Diana will send a letter of thanks to the Mayor attaching some of the photographs taken at the event.  Action:  Diana Monahan

175th Anniversary 2016:  David Taylor volunteered to draft an article for the Hebden Bridge Times, which will also be sent to Hebweb and circulated to the other Station groups on the Caldervale Line. Action:  David Taylor
Rotary:  In Martin’s absence there was nothing to report.

Walking Trail from Station:  Bob Deacon said there is nothing further to report.

Clearing beside Bike n’Go Shelter:  David Taylor has received a quotation of £200 to clear the area and a further £50 for disposal of the shrubs.  It was agreed in principle to accept these quotations if there are enough funds to do so.  This would have to have the agreement of Dave Norton to whom Lesley will write.  Extra expenditure will be incurred in the acquisition of compost once the site has been cleared.  Lesley will look into this. Action:  Lesley Mackay

Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr will confirm to Lesley if there are sufficient funds in the Co-operative account for the cost of clearing the site beside the Bike n’Go shelter.  There is £53 in the general account. Action:  David Storr
Northern Rail:  Nothing to report.   
Community Rail Partnership:  Nothing further to report.

BTP:  Nothing further to report.

Any other business:  
Website update:  David Storr pointed out that some of the items in the FoHBS website were out of date, e.g. the link to the timetables was dated 2013/14.  Kathy Pitt kindly agreed to check over the website and identify items which required updating.  Diana will forward on the list of information which she had identified early in 2015 needed updating.  All members were asked to scrutinise the website and see what information they could contribute to bring it up to date.  Action:  Kathy Pitt, Diana Monahan, All members

Approval of Expenditure:  Given the experience of the procurement of the posters for the 175th Anniversary, it was agreed unanimously that in future any expenditure had first to be approved at a FoHBS meeting.

Fund-raising:  David Storr was keen to embark on fund-raising. Given that Hebden Bridge is a listed building it was felt that sponsorship signs would not be appropriate within the station itself.   Ideas for fund-raising, e.g. plant sales were suggested.  After discussion it was agreed that the Signal Box and Lamp Room projects would need a substantial amount of fund-raising but it was noted these projects were unlikely to progress until 2017/18 at the earliest. 

Date of Next Meeting:  The next meeting will take place in the Station Manager’s Office on Platform 2 at 6.30pm on Tuesday 1st March, 2016 – the 175th Anniversary of the opening of the through Leeds-Manchester line over its whole length (but not the route to Leeds used today!).

